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2024 Board of Directors 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Vern Kelch 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 10 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 16 &17 

Member/Guest                 May 18 & 19 

Men’s Club Championship           May 31-June 2 

President’s Cup                June 15 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 14 

Monster Day                  October 9 

Member/Member                November 16 & 17 

Christmas Tournament             December 8 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 
      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
1st VP          Mike Pinto      714-299-2385 
             ylblues59@gmail.com 
Membership/      Dave Derse      714-501-8681  
Rules          dderse@pacbell.net 
Secretary        Larry Mensch     951-514-1448  
             ljmensch@comcast.com 
Treasure /2nd VP    Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Greens Committee/  Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
Asst. Treasurer     snjsshrks@att.net 
Social          Joe Wood          951-565-0526 
             bigwoodranch@yahoo.com 

July is here and yeah it’s hot weather time. 
The course is starting to burn a little but still 
in good shape. The 4

th
 is just around the  

corner. Have a great time celebrating and 
enjoy the fireworks. We live in the greatest 
country in the world and let’s all be proud of 
that. Many thousands have sacrificed over 
the past 250 years so we all can enjoy the 
freedom for which Old Glory stands for. 
At our Board meeting July 3

rd
, we’re going to 

start talking about Stag Day. The event is a 
couple of months away but I want to get 
things started as sound as possible. We will 
get your Stag Tickets ordered and printed so 
you can start purchasing them. The sale of 
these tickets help fund the Member Member 
Tournament in November. So when your 
Board of Directors ask how many you want 
to purchase, BUY BUY BUY! We will have a 
great dinner and then everyone can  
anticipate your number being called LAST. 
On another note, I am preparing a new CHIT 
board. Hope you all will like it. 
Stay safe out there and enjoy the friendship 
with your fellow golfers. Fill your divots, fix 
those ball marks and rake the bunkers. I’m 
always available to answer your questions or 
concerns. Have a wonderful July. 
                                                    Vern 
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Kathy Homewood 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2024 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ura Furry         244-1910 

Handicap Chairperson   Ann Blay       562-400-0878 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Gerry Meeks       316-1511 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Marilyn Bridges     294-7075 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

 

 

         

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Beat the Pro         January 23 
Valentine          February 13 
Club Championship    March 12, 14, 19 
SB&R             March 28 
Senior Tournament    April 16, 23 
Member/Guest       May 17 
President’s Cup      June 11, 18 
Member/Member     Sept  17, 19, 24 
Thanksgiving   
Couples Eclectic      November 12, 15 
Christmas Tourn.     December 10 

As the warm summer weather settles upon us, 
I hope that you are enjoying the longer days 
and the sunshine on the course.  We recently 
came together for our President’s Cup  
tournament.  The day was filled with fun  
competition, followed by a gathering for lunch 
and awards.  Cheers to our champions – KK 
Beecher (A flight); Janelle Blanchard (B flight); 
Norma Yarbrough (C flight) and Linda  
Kamashian (D flight).  A big round of applause 
to Carrie Collins who clinched the overall win!  
With the conclusion of the President’s Cup, we 
marked the end of our major tournaments for 
the year. 
 
Pat Kemball, our golf professional, will be  
conducting a series of four clinics for our club 
members.  We just wrapped up our chipping 
clinic, with the upcoming focus being on  
bunkers in July. Following July’s clinic, we will 
have two course management with clinics 
scheduled for August and September. 
 
Ann Blay announced the most improved  
players for the month of May.  Starting with first 
place, the following five ladies have improved 
their game – Barbara Lewis; Ina Pickard; Dena 
Kuhns; Jill Busser; and Nancy Zimmerman. 
Great job ladies! 
 
Thank you to each of you for your dedication to 
our golf club and our golf community. Your  
enthusiasm makes our club truly special, and I 
look forward to playing with all of you at our  
upcoming events.   





Tuesday Sweeps        
June 25, 2024 
 
Game:  Best Ball of the Foursome 
 
Total Players = 30 = $60.00 
 
Net Score 
1

st
 Place Team     57 

Shelley Carter      $8.00 
Carrie Collins      $8.00 
Dena Kuhns       $8.00 
Nancy Zimmerman  $8.00 
 
2

nd
 Place Team     58 

Kathy Homewood  $5.00 
Gerry Meeks      $5.00 
Judy Thompson    $5.00 
Norma Yarbrough  $5.00 
 
3

rd
 Place Team     59 

Lorrie Applegate  $2.00 
Jill Busser       $2.00 
Christine Collier   $2.00 
 
Chip Ins       
Linda Kamashian      
Victoria Wood       
        
Birds 
Darlene Cortez 
Lauren Hambright 
Gerry Meeks 
 
Mystery Hole #5      
A Flight  
Gerry Meeks  $5.00 Net 3 
 
B Flight        
Janelle Blanchard $2.00 Net 4     
Ura Furry  $2.00 Net 4   
Julie Faia  $2.00 Net 4    
Judy Kim  $2.00 Net 4 
 
C Flight       
Elaine Grady  $10.00 Net 3 
 
D Flight 
Linda Johnson  $3.00 Net 3 
      
 
 

The year is half over!  A look at the same period 20, 30 and 40 
years ago! By Travis Montgomery 

 
1984 – 40 years ago~ Ronald Reagan was President of the United 
States. Joe Hill was President of the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
and Jessie Gutierrez was President of the Women’s Golf Club. Most 
of us remember Ronald Reagan, but I don’t know about Joe and  
Jessie.  John McCaffery won the first of his four Club Championships.  
At the June Board meeting of the Men’s Golf Club it was decided that 
the “monthly Men’s Golf Club Board Meetings” would be held on the 
first Wednesday of the month, instead of the first Saturday.  There 
were now enough members, and Board members, living fulltime in 
Canyon Lake to warrant the change to Wednesday.  This date is still 
in place, 40 years late.  It was reported that the ice machine is broken 
beyond repair and a new one needed to be purchased.  The Board 
voted to purchase a new ice machine for $1,600.  Hemet Federal  
Savings & Loan Association (a predecessor to PNC) became the 
“Sponsor” of the annual Tree Tournament (Beautification Tournament) 
as a way of showing their support of the growing Canyon Lake  
community, stated Carol Carter, Branch Manager. 
 
1994 – 30 years ago~  Bill Clinton was President of the United States 
and Bill Novak was President of the Men’s Golf Club and Jackie  
Taylor, President of the Women’s Golf Club.  I remember Bill Clinton 
and Jackie Taylor.  This was the year and month that Marcus 
Schonabaum won his first Club Championship.  The lake project on 
today’s hole #13 was completed after two years.  The Men’s Golf Club 
contributed $6,000 to the project.  The Junior Golf Clinic sponsored by 
the Pro Shop was in progress as it is 30 years later.  It appears this is 
a “keeper” event. Every other Friday night “Horse Races” were under 
way, as they are now.  The bulletin read “those playing witnessed  
almost every  bad shot in golf, ( slices, hooks, sculls, shanks, etc.”).  
Some things never change.  Thanks to Barbara and Larry Mensch for 
keeping this tradition going in 2024.  Contact them if you want to play. 
 
2004-20 years ago~ George W. Bush was President of the United 
States and Mike Cannavino was President of the Men’s Golf Club and 
Lorrie Cobb was President of the Women’s Golf Club.  Now we are 
starting to see some names that we knew or can remember. Ian  
Nelson, who grew up playing Junior Golf in Canyon Lake, won his 
second straight Club Championship now that he was old enough to 
join the Men’s Golf Club.  The TWG completed the “rebuilding” of the 
tee boxes on holes # 8 and 9.  Pretty much the way they are today.  
Fred Hemborg, Membership Director  reported that the Men’s Golf 
Club had 472 members.  If you arrive early at the golf course, you can 
still see Fred playing daily at the “break of dawn”.  Alice Ramirez was 
the Women’s Golf Club Membership Chairman and she reported they 
had 195 members and five social members. 

***********************                  
 
Marcus Schonabaum wins 8

th
 Club Championship ~ 

In April, Marcus Schonabaum won his 8
th
 Club Championship over a 

span of 30 years.  At age 38, Marcus won his first Canyon Lake Men’s 
Golf Club Championship in 1994. At age 67, he won his 8

th
 Club 

Championship.  He’s kind of like the “Die Hard Bunny”, he just keeps 
winning and winning and winning! 
Marcus’s 8

th
 win, puts him third on the list of all-time Club Champion-

ship winners.  Leading the way is Brandon Mojarro with 10 wins.  He 
pretty much dominated the Championship during the period 2010 – 
2019 with nine of his wins coming during that time. His first win was in 
2010 at age 34 and his last in 2021 at age 45.  It appears that he still 
has a few years to go to add to his list of Championships. 
Sandwiched between Bandon and Marcus with nine Club  
Championships in Bert Nafziger.  Bert won the second  Club  
Championship in 1973 and over the course of the next 10  years, he 
won his nine Championships. Bert passed away in the early 2000’s. 



Welcome 
Trevor Jones 
GHIN: Being Assigned 
22561 Snow Water Place, CL 
714-329-8164 
trevorjones@gmail.com  
Birth Day: 9/6/81 
  
Ed Cortez 
GHIN:9735168 
22257 Bronc Court, CL 
909-263-6435 
Dardar133@verizon.net 
 

Jack Dombransky 
GHIN:11378023 
30416 Harbor Circle, CL 
619-733-8071 
jackdombransky@gmail.com 
Birth Day: 2/10/1952 

mailto:trevorjones@gmail.com
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Statistics to make you think:  
 
- Almost 80% of golfers will never have a handicap under 18. 
- Odds of an average golfer making a hole-in-one is 1 in 12,500. 
- Odds of an average golfer making two aces in a single round is  
1 in 67 million. 
- Odds of winning the Powerball lottery is 1 in 292 million.  





 

 
I am are thrilled to announce that Marcus Schonabaum is our 2024 Club Champion! 
This marks Marcus' 8th Club Championship victory, a truly remarkable achievement. 
  
For those of you who may not be familiar with the event, the Club Championship is our 
most prestigious tournament played over three days - Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. 
The competition is intense, with the top four golfers with the lowest gross scores  
advancing to a second round on Sunday afternoon. These finalists play the final 
18 holes from the challenging black tees. 
  
This year, alongside Marcus, the final four included Derek Jones, Chris Kuminkoski, 
and Jon Keigwin. Congratulations to all our finalists for their outstanding performance.  
 

 
  

Also congratulations to : 
Dan Rawlins - our Senior Club Champion 
Marcus Schonabaum - our Super Senior Club Champion 
Greg Leathley - our Masters Club Champion 
Ray Freyre - our overall Net Champion. (and Family Club's Gargalis Cup Champion) 
 
You can see all the results from the weekend here:  
https://www.golfgenius.com/ggid/aja5de 
 
Thank you to everyone that participated this weekend.   The President Cup is 
next.   We only have 10 spots left as of Sunday night.  We had a record 54 golfers sign 
up the 1st day of sign ups.  If you want to play - better hurry.  Sign up 
here:  www.golfgenius.com/ggid/vtv5gp/register 
 
Thank you 
Jesse 

 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.golfgenius.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Foi4eqI-P1Ad9K5W3Ppriqw~~%2FAAD9TwA~%2FRgRoPodyP0QmaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ29sZmdlbml1cy5jb20vZ2dpZC9hamE1ZGVXA3NwY0IKZlXyU11maAZDLFITYmFyYm5ib2IxQGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAA~~&
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.golfgenius.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FR4awgVIor0V7i1vU_K44ow~~%2FAAD9TwA~%2FRgRoPodyP0QuaHR0cDovL3d3dy5nb2xmZ2VuaXVzLmNvbS9nZ2lkL3Z0djVncC9yZWdpc3RlclcDc3BjQgpmVfJTXWZoBkMsUhNiYXJibmJvYjFAZ21haWwuY29tW




JULY 2024 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 

 

27 

28 29 
 

30 31    

       

MC BOARD  
MEETING Chris Wilkeson 

Alan Horst 

Gary Grinkevich 
Anthony Gangitano 

LeRoy Nelson Joe Espinosa 

Robert Decker 
Tom D’Amato 
Ted Smykla 

Wayne Curtis 

Gene Brown 
Phil Warren Glenn Bergman 

Gary Grinkevich, Jr. 

Jerry Watson 

Hugh Wagoner 

Dudley Thompson 

Joseph Short 

Gregg Shapiro 

Steve Sanders 
Dan Reeves 
Rich Tucker 

Roger Kielty 
Carlos Ramirez 

Mike Zingg 






